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485. 

This bulletin concerns the threaded connection between the ram and the pulley frame on Moser’s Rides’ 

spring and tower rides. 

 

During an annual inspection a UK registered inspection body identified damage to the threads on the ram 

rod of the double acting cylinder. The condition of the ram, and the pulley frame to which it connects, can 

be seen in the photographs below.  
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 The connection is a single point failure, the unfastening or failure of which could result in the passenger-

carrying bench falling onto the dampers (possibly from a considerable height). 

 

To date, we are aware of two bulletins issued by Moser’s Rides regarding this connection. Whilst we have 

attached both bulletins for reference, it should be noted that they offer contradictory advice and that 

Moser’s Rides has stated that the second bulletin (2-2017) replaces the first (1-2017). 

 

It should also be noted that whilst we are passing both bulletins on for information this is not to say that 

the Standards Committee endorses either of them. We do, however, wish to ensure that all relevant 

parties are aware of the problem and we urge all controllers and inspection bodies to ensure that due 

attention is paid to these areas during daily, weekly and monthly checks as well as during annual 

inspections. 

 

 

The accompanying information is that of the manufacturer and not NAFLIC. When following the advice 

from the manufacturer, you are reminded of your duties and responsibilities under HSG175 regarding 

modifications. 

 

 



 



 



 


